KPSAA Executive Board Meeting Minutes
Thursday, November 10, 2011

10:00 a.m., DMC Room
1) Dan Carstens called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m.

2) Roll call

Members present:  Dan Carstens, Jen Dowd, Tony Graham, Curtis Schmidt, Trevan Walker, Jay Griffel, Bill Holt, John O’Brien, and Dave Spence

Absent:  Mark Robinson

3) Approval of September 22, 2011 Executive Board Meeting minutes

Motion was made by Trevan Walker to approve the September 22, 2011 Executive Board Meeting Minutes.

Curtis Schmidt seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.
4) November 10, 2011 agenda approval

Motion was made by Trevan Walker to approve the November 10, 2011 Executive Board Meeting Agenda.

Curtis Schmidt seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.
5) Guests:

Naomi Walsworth, KPBSD Health Coordinator

6) Executive Secretary Report

Three waivers were approved for 6th graders to participate in middle school basketball:  Chapman, Susan B. English, Ninilchik.

7) Correspondence

Letter from Erin Knoteck to Board Members regarding Borough Tournaments

8) ASAA/Region III Updates

(Meeting dates:  January 30, 31, and April 16)

N/A

9) Action and Discussion items

· Concussion Procedures and Return to Play Guidelines (John O’Brien & Naomi Walsworth)

Return to Play Form developed (thank you Naomi for your research and input).

John O’Brien will oversee the inclusion of the Concussion Procedures and Return to Play Guidelines into the KPSAA handbooks.  
Motion was made by Bill Holt to incorporate the Concussion Procedures and Return to Play Guidelines to be KPSAA policy.  Jen Dowd seconded the motion.  Vote:  Passed unanimously.

· Eligibility Committee update (John O’Brien)

John O’Brien will have write-up to KPSAA 30 days to general membership prior to the KPSAA Spring meeting.

· Supporting Local Tournaments/Competitions (Dan Carstens)

Motion was made by Trevan Walker to write Language of Philosophy for Teams on the Peninsula to do everything to support local competitions but yet can still have opportunity to participate in another part of the state but not opt out every year.  This will be submitted for the KPSAA February meeting and will be similar to the Borough Tournaments/Competitions.   Bill Holt seconded the motion.  Vote:  Passed unanimously.

· Alaska Athletic Trainers Association communication (Dan Carstens)

As an additional informational, John O’Brien volunteered to be in contact with the Alaska Athletic Trainers Association and possibly have an in-service with athletic directors/coaches at the beginning of the year.  This is not a substitute for CDC.

· Parent Representative Process Proposal Draft for Handbook Language (Dave Spence)

As per Dave Spence’s consensus with Dr. Atwater, Tony Graham moved to change the KPSAA Handbook by-laws, via Board of Education approval, by making the Parent Representative 1) a voting member 2) a 3-year term, and 3) advertise the position via the district web site etc.  Curtis Schmidt seconded the motion.  Vote:  Passed unanimously.
· District-wide Activity passes/cards follow-up (Dave Spence)

Goal:  1) Encourage kids to attend games.  2) have uniform price policy for each school.
To be discussed at the Spring KPSAA meeting.

· Activity Busses Follow-up

No activity regarding activity busses.  RFP regarding separate home-to-school and co-curricular travel will go out when Nan Spooner returns mid November.  
To be discussed at the February KPSAA meeting.

· M.S. Drug/Alcohol Suspension Policy.

Question:  Should this policy be appropriate for the Middle School.  Curtis Schmidt will get middle school feedback and bring information to the February KPSAA meeting.  John O’Brien will research the 3rd millennium aspect.

· All State Football Selection/Discrepancies.

An executive decision was made to put small schools with medium schools.

Goal:  Stay unified from our district.  Dan Carstens and Curtis Schmidt will follow-up.

10) Adjournment

At 12:40 p.m., Tony Graham moved to adjourn

Curtis Schmidt seconded the motion

Vote:  Passed unanimously.


Next KPSAA Meeting – Thursday, February 23, 10:00 a.m., DMC room
